4 November 1997 Letter 

‘Definition of the ‘C’ Factor in Self-to-Self Tariffing Cases’

I am writing to let you know of a recent development concerning the calculation of the Tariff Receipts Allowance. As you know there has been some debate between various companies and the OTO as to whether the decision in Chevron and Others v CIR applies in cases of self-to-self tariffing. Although it can still be argued that there is a distinction between the facts and contractual arrangements present in the Chevron case and those in standard tariffing arrangements where there is some self-to-self tariffing, we have now decided that we no longer wish to pursue the argument. That means that from now on we will accept that the calculation of the C factor in Schedule 3 OTA 1983 should be reduced to take account of the fact that not all of the oil throughput is effectively tariffed for tax purposes.

